Howgate Community Council
Minutes of Meeting held at Howgate Village Hall

21 February 2013 
Present: Karen O’Hanlon [Chair] (KO’H), Graham Young (GY), Kirsten Sadler (KS), Adrian FitzGerald (AF)
Also in attendance: Councillor Derek Rosie, PC Kenny Eccles, Inspector John Dryden, Katherine Forrester (resident), Stewart Moore (resident).
1. Apologies: Colin Bennett
2. Minutes of January meeting: KS proposed; GY seconded 
3. Matters arising :
Federation invoice: AF has made another request.
Inspector Dryden has agreed to address the 2013 AGM.
HCC recently declined an invitation to attend a further meeting on the management of any prospective community benefits arising from the Cloich Farm development. An outline of the presentation given at the meeting on community benefits in general was sent to us and appears to be useful document. It was agreed that the document should go on the website. It was also agreed that we should maintain our stance regarding discussions on community benefits ahead of planning discussions being taken.

4. Community Policing Update: PC Eccles informed the meeting that one crime had been reported in the area in January. More speed checks have been carried out in Howgate; highest recorded speed was 39. There was a car accident attended at the bottom of Pomathorn road (no injuries). In the wider area, there has been a problem with car break-ins at Silverburn.

5. Mount Lothian update
AF explained that confusion has arisen over the deadline for representations. Although the statutory planning notice cites the 28th February, we have been assured that representations will be received and considered until the end of March.
The full paper submission has been received by HCC and another is available in the village hall. AF had also noted that 120 commented had so far been submitted on-line. A simple survey was agreed for use at the Howgate market and for SurveyMonkey.
6. Mount Lothian consultation process
It was agreed that Cauldhall and Mount Lothian would become key items for discussion at the March meeting and local residents invited to attend. The big hall will be used. Councillor Rosie empathised that it was important that HCC should reflect local opinion.

7. Cauldhall update.
There has so far been a limited response to the survey on SurveyMonkey. Views are mixed.

8. Community Council roles/membership
This item was deferred to the April meeting in view of CB’s absence.

9. Standing items

(a) Correspondence – A letter regarding the review of public toilet facilities was received from the Labour Group.
· Other communications received included information regarding the Draft Midlothian Open Space Centre, community resilience and a proposal to set up a forum for community councils (KO’H has responded positively).

AF informed that a draft should have been received regarding the new Scheme for community councils. KO’H will follow up.

Planning. See items 5 and 6.
HCC funds - £350.35.

10. AOB . KO’H reported that there has been a problem arising from water on the A701 road into Penicuik collecting and turning to ice. Councillor Rosie will investigate.
11. Date of next meeting: 21 March 2013.
